
Scottish Fire and Rescue Service - Local Fire and Rescue Plan 2024-25 - 
Quarter 4 performance noted.  
 
4 There was submitted a report by Local Senior Officer Andrew Kenna, Scottish 
Fire and Rescue Service (SFRS), providing an overview of the current performance 
of the Scottish Fire and Rescue Service for the period Quarter 4, 2024/25, advising  
 
(1)  that the SFRS Home Fire Safety Visit (HFSV) app had gone live during the 

Q4 period and when fully established, it would allow SFRS to focus more time 
and resources towards those most at risk from fire; 

 
(2) of the progress made in relation to local fire and rescue plan priorities on the 

prevention and reduction of accidental dwelling fire, deliberate fires, non-
domestic fires, unwanted fire alarm signals and road traffic collisions with the 
year on year change over the past 4 years along with details for each 
Glasgow City Council ward for the period;  

 
(3)  that 12 non-fatal accidental dwelling fires casualties had been recorded, with 

tragically one fatality recorded during the Q4 period; 
 
(4) that the service had assisted 113 individuals in non-fire emergencies which 

demonstrated the services’ wider role in public safety; 
 
(5) that 454 deliberated fires had been recorded during the Q4 period, with refuse 

being the most common type of incident and that the service continued to 
engage with local communities to reduce these figures; 

 
(6) the service had responded to 533 unwanted fire alarm signals for the period 

with student accommodations, residential homes and medical facilities being 
the most frequent sources; and 

 
(7) that SFRS continued to work with Police Scotland colleagues to ensure a 

joined-up approach in educating communities as part of the Go Safe Road 
Safety Partnership. 

 
Thereafter, Group Commander Craig Campbell provided an update on the on-going 
SFRS Strategic Service Review Programme (SSRP) indicating that all options for 
change were due to go out to public consultation in June 2025. 
 
After consideration, the Partnership  
 
(a) noted the report; and 
 
(b) welcomed the update on the forthcoming public consultation of the SFRS 

SSRP and agreed that once consultation responses had been received, an 
additional meeting would be arranged to discuss them. 

 


